## Levesque, Jennifer

From: Nanette Lacey

Sent: Saturday, September 25, 2021 1:39 PM

**To:** cityclerk

**Subject:** Revision #4 to (P-D) #72 Meeting 10/4/2021

I'm opposed to the additional 52 apartments being added to the development on Yosemite Ave & G Street. There will be increased traffic on Mercy Ave & Mansionette Drive which are obviously occupied by the emergency vehicles from Mercy Medical Center & Cruikshank Middle School students. Mansionette already has many cars speeding down it endangering the lives of students walking to & from school. Traffic control around our area doesn't seem to be a priority & increasing traffic won't help the dangerous situation any.

My other concern I share with many others in the Mansionette neighborhood is our open access walls at the end of three of our courts that open out onto Sandpiper. Many of us would like to see these wall openings closed to reduce the foot traffic that will come from this whole development into our neighborhood. Of course none of us want the increased crime that will come with people wandering in our neighborhood that have no business being here.

Thank you for your consideration to my concerns.

Nanette Lacey

Merced, CA 95340

Sent from my iPhone

[NOTICE: This message originated outside of City of Merced -- DO NOT CLICK on links or open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.]